
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 14 January 

Key Dates 

Monday 17th January GCSE Climbing Course (Grafham Water - after school) 

Thursday 20th January Start of Options Consultations for Year 9s 

Monday 24th January GCSE Climbing Course (Grafham Water - after school) 

Tuesday 25th January Curriculum Planning Day - school closed for all pupils 

Wednesday 26th January Year 10 GCSE Design Museum Trip, London (all day) 

Thursday 27th January Year 11 Geography Field  Work (London; all day) 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Covid Vaccinations 

 

What to do if your 12-15 year-old child missed 
their appointment at school to receive their 
Covid vaccination. 

 

If for any reason your child missed the opportunity to receive their vaccination at 
school, or were declined their vaccination because they tested positive for COVID-
19 in the last 12 weeks, you have the following alternative options. You will need to 
accompany your child to any venues offering the vaccination to give consent: 

Booking vaccination appointments online 

You can book your child's 1st dose online from the day they turn 12. You can usual-
ly book their 2nd dose from 24 hours after they had their 1st dose. You'll be offered 
appointment dates from 12 weeks after their 1st dose.  

Book a COVID-19 vaccination appointment 

 

Getting the vaccine at a walk-in vaccination site 

Your child can get a 1st dose at a walk-in COVID-19 vaccination site from the day 
they turn 12. They can get a 2nd dose if it's been 12 weeks since their 1st dose.  

Find a walk-in COVID-19 vaccination site 

 

Please see below for guidance on the Covid vaccination programme - 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-
children-and-young-people/covid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-eligible-children-and-
young-people-aged-12-to-17 

Year 11 Leavers’ Hoodies - 

Reminder! 
Please remember that the deadline for purchasing leav-

ers’ hoodies for Year 11 is Monday 31st January.  

Information and payment details are in Parent Pay 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/find-a-walk-in-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-site/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-children-and-young-people/covid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-eligible-children-and-young-people-aged-12-to-17
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-children-and-young-people/covid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-eligible-children-and-young-people-aged-12-to-17
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-children-and-young-people/covid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-eligible-children-and-young-people-aged-12-to-17


As we settle back into the new term and due to us experiencing increased staff absences, I 

would like to remind you of the importance of reporting our child’s absence through the correct 

procedures.  

If your child is unwell or has ANY Covid symptoms, please email thecol-
lege@cambournevc.org.uk before 8:30am in the morning. Please DO NOT directly contact the 
Year team or Tutor to report an absence as these emails may not be picked up if staff are ab-
sence. The College email is monitored at all times and absence notifications are forwarded to the 
appropriate member of staff. You can also phone the school reception 01954 284000 before 
8:30am to report an absent, but please be aware that the phonelines can be very busy at this 
time. When reporting an absence please give your child’s full name along with their tutor group 
and a brief description of the reason for absence. Just reporting “unwell” is not sufficient and this 
will be followed up by the Year team.  
 
Continue to log your child’s LFD results on the ‘Test Register’. 

If you child is returning to school before the completion of their 10 days isolation, please ensure 
you contact the school BEFORE they attend. If your child had accessed a PCR due to having 
symptoms,  we will need notification of the results before their return. If you are reducing their 
isolation in line with the government guidelines, you will need to report their LFD results daily 
from day 5. These can be emailed into thecollege@cambournevc.org NOT through Test Regis-
ter.  We will require the date, time and result of the LFD for each day.   
 
Reducing your child’s isolation: From Monday 17th January people who receive a negative 
rapid lateral flow test result on day 5 and day 6 of their self-isolation period - are well in them-
selves with no temperature - will no longer have to self-isolate the full 10 days. The first test must 
be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the fol-
lowing day, 24 hours apart. If they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 
6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6. If the result is posi-
tive on day 5, then a negative test is required on day 6 and day 7 to release from isolation. It is 
essential that 2 negative rapid lateral flow tests are taken on consecutive days and reported be-
fore your child returns to school.   

 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org.uk
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org.uk
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


 

Please see the most recent vacancy at Cambourne VC - all relevant paperwork is on the 
vacancies page of the website 

www.cambourenevc.org/contact-us/vacancies 

 

• Pastoral Support Assistant (Maternity Cover) Required from 1 March 2022 

• Safeguarding Assistant Required ASAP in the Spring term 2022 

• Teacher of English Required 1 September 2022 

• Level 1 Teaching Assistant  Required ASAP in the Spring term 2022 

• Cleaner  

• Exam Invigilators 

We strive to provide a high-quality and varied programme of courses, taught by well-qualified 

and enthusiastic tutors. This year we have added an online range of courses to our programme 

in order to meet the needs of our ever-changing circumstances. Do please let us have com-

ments and feedback on the courses you attend and ideas that you may have for future courses, 

it is important for us to hear from you. Please note that a small number of our courses are free 

of charge, subject to eligibility criteria, because they have qualified for funding.  

You can also contact Mandy Draper by email on: commed@catrust.co.uk or phone: 01223 

264721 for more information.  

http://www.cambourenevc.org/contact-us/vacancies
https://www.combertonadulted.org/
mailto:commed@catrust.co.uk


Starting this term, we are reviving the 'Wellbeing Wednesday' program that first appeared during 
lockdown last January. Every 2 -3 weeks, new material will be released to Year teams and tutors 
so that pupils will have opportunity to increase knowledge and awareness of Mental Health and 
wellbeing topics.  

To keep you abreast of what we cover, we will also publish to parents the resources we share in 
school. I hope you can review the material with your child and further discuss and reinforce posi-
tive messages and strategies.  

As a school community, we have been trying hard to increase awareness and tackle the issues of 
peer-on-peer abuse, racial injustice, discrimination against LGBTQ+ and disadvantage. Tackling 
these issues, we hope, will have a positive knock effect for mental health and wellbeing for all in 
our school.  Please do not hesitate to get in touch with feedback, questions and suggestions.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rpolpKTWrp4&t=98s
mailto:MYeates@cambournevc.org


PE Fixtures 

There are a large number of fixtures that take place across the year and many pupils are selected 
for these based on their participation in clubs. 

Parents should note that pupils will be selected and informed about fixtures prior to the event and 
given the timings of these and details about the location and what to wear. This information is dis-
played on the board outside the PE office for all pupils to see.  

It is expected that it is pupils’ responsibility to pass on this information to parents. 

We therefore do not get written consent for every fixture each week.  

If any parent does not agree with their child being selected and taken on fixtures in this way, 
please contact the school to make alternative arrangements.  

Parents (and visitors) attending sports fixtures  

If any parent would like to come along to one of our PE fixtures and watch, they are more than 
welcome to do so after 4pm. If any parent arrives before 4pm, they will be politely asked to wait 
off site until 4pm. Parents should also note that there are no toilets available.  

Physical Education   

A quick reminder to all parents, carers and students of the health and safety 
rules in PE lessons.  

Students should not be wearing earrings or any jewellery in their PE lessons. The 
covering of earrings with tape is not a sufficient safety measure; students should 
be fully removing all earrings in order to participate in their practical PE lessons.  

Additionally, long nails, acrylics and nail extensions also pose a significant health 
and safety issue during PE. Please ensure all long nails or acrylics are cut short or 
removed for the start of the Spring term.  

These rules are to keep everyone safe and we thank you for your support with en-
suring students can abide by them.  





Music activities are up and running again this term, and we are really keen for pupils 

from all years groups to join our clubs. 

 

Lunchtime Clubs 

 

Tuesday lunchtime: Junior Choir 

Wednesday lunchtime: Beginners Ukulele Club 

To help them to take part in a 30-minute rehearsal, if pupils are regularly attending Junior 

Choir or Beginners Ukulele then they are given permission to leave their period 4 lesson a few 

minutes early to get to the front of the lunch queue. 

 

The following clubs still run after school: 

 

Concert Band: Years 7 – 11 (Monday 3 – 4pm) 

Jazz Band: Years 9 – 11 (Tuesday 3 – 4pm) 

Senior Choir: Years 9 – 11 (Friday 3 – 4pm) 

 

Instrumental Lessons 

If you child would like some additional one-to-one music lessons (on a range of instruments, 

or as a singer) then please consider signing them up for instrumental lessons. They can start 

at any time. 

 

Further information, and a new online sign-up form can be found on the school website: Instru-

ment lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

 

If you would like your child to have instrumental lessons, and they receive the pupil premium, 

we are able to contribute significantly towards the cost of these lessons. Please contact 

gpage@cambournevc.org for further details. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php
mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org




NCS Programmes 
The National Citizen Service programme offers young people, a once in a lifetime 

opportunity to do something meaningful with their summer break, as well as a 

chance to develop skills and take on new challenges that will set them up for adult 

life. They'll also do something good for their local community, carrying out a social 

action project to support a cause they care about.  

We've seen first-hand what an amazing feeling of accomplishment and increased 

confidence this brings. Throughout the pandemic, teenagers on NCS donated well 

over 200,000 hours of their time to help rebuild their communities after the first lockdown, showing what a differ-

ence young people can make when they work together towards a goal. 

This summer it’s your teen’s turn!  Over a period of 2 weeks they will; 

Meet new people           Stay away from home for 5 days     Take on new 

challenges  

 Give back to their local community through voluntary action      

Develop the skills and confidence to take on their next steps 

 Generate experience for their university application, job/apprenticeship interview or CV and more 

NCS will be attending Cambourne Village College on Wednesday 19th January to deliver an assembly fol-

lowed by an outdoor lunch stand to talk more about the NCS programme. We'll answer any questions your teen 

may have and give them a chance to register their interest for the summer 2022 programme. 

When your teen registers their interest, we will ask them to share your contact details. This is so we can get in 

touch with you by email or phone to give you more information and run through the steps needed, should they wish 

to secure their place on the programme. 

A place on NCS is worth around £1200. However, thanks to government funding for the programme, we only ask 

for a contribution of £50 to cover some basic costs. We want to ensure that everyone can do NCS so there are bur-

saries available if you need some help.  These are available to those who are either:  

• Eligible for free school meals 

• On an EHCP  

• In or have recently left care 

• A young carer 

During the summer, there are three start dates your 

teen can choose from: 

WAVE 1: Monday 27th June 

WAVE 2: Monday 11th July  

WAVE 3: Monday 1st August 

More information on the NCS summer programme can be found on our website: wearencs.com  

If you have any questions, please contact NCS: Kim Jeffries - Programme Manager, on 07920029496 or 

via email kim.jeffries@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  

Becky Nerou - Senior Programme Assistant on 07770282181 or via email rebec-

ca.nerou@cambridgeshire.gov.uk   

https://wearencs.com/
mailto:kim.jeffries@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:rebecca.nerou@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:rebecca.nerou@cambridgeshire.gov.uk


Watch this video to find out more and to learn how your child can apply for 
a grant from the Trust! https://vimeo.com/643432435  

To apply for funding your child must complete the application which is available to 
download here.  

If your child’s application is part of a group, make sure everyone in the group fills 
in a separate application form.  Every member of the group must also be available 
on the specified day in March to attend an interview (please refer to guidance 
notes for dates).   

Make sure the application form is signed by a parent or guardian.  

Once the application is completed, it can be posted to the address on the form, or, 
alternatively, send it by email to Peter Hains, who is the current Chair of the Trust, 
at p.hains105@btinternet.com.  

Applications must be received by Monday 31st January in the year in which you 
are applying  

  If you would like any help / have questions speak to Miss Angell. 

Years 9, 10 and 11: Henry Morris Awards 

The deadline for funding applications is the 31st January!  

Pupils should speak to Miss Angell for any  help with this.  

Henry Morris was the Chief Education 
Officer in Cambridgeshire for over 30 

years.  

He re-organised the county's education 
provision and founded the Village Col-

leges.  

After Henry Morris died, a group of his 
friends decided to remember him by set-
ting up the Henry Morris Memorial Trust. 

https://vimeo.com/643432435
http://henrymorris.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Henry-Morris-Awards-Application-Form.pdf
mailto:p.hains105@btinternet.com
http://henrymorris.org/


Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 
particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – 
they’ll fit nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more 
about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

You've Reached Sam by Dustin Thao  

Seventeen-year-old Julie fell in love with Sam the day she 
met him and planned to attend college with him; but Sam 
died, and getting rid of his things, trying to erase him 
from her life is not working, so desperate to hear his 
voice one more time, Julie calls his mobile phone ex-
pecting to hear his voicemail, but then Sam answers, and 
suddenly their mobile phones become the living connec-
tion between them, a connection Julie finds impossible to 
let go. (Available from the School Library) 

 
How to Save It by Bola Sol 
Fixing your finances starts with facing your finances. This 

indispensable guide will help you confront the awkward-

ness of having conversations about your money and what 

to do with it. In seven accessible chapters' financial well-

ness guru Bola Sol, will guide you through all your money 

essentials - from saving, to budgeting, dealing with your 

debt, building your credit, and taking your first steps to 

investing Packed with practical tips and straightforward 

advice, this is the book that will change your relationship 

with money for the better. (Available from the School 

Library)  
 

  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


 

For any planned absence which is not a medical appointment, please complete a planned 
absence request form. If possible, please submit this form two weeks before the absence. This 
will enable us to give you a response before the absence is taken. If a request for planned 
absence is not made, it is likely to be recorded as Unauthorised on your child’s attendance 
record.  

Changes to section 444 of The Education Act 1996 brought into effect in September 2013, 
remove the right of Headteachers to authorise term-time leave.  Therefore all applications for 
leave in term time  will be unauthorised unless there are exceptional circumstances which 
must be detailed in writing to the Headteacher at least 2 weeks prior to removal of the child 
from school.   

 

If your child is going to be absent from school due to a prearranged medical appointment, we 
ideally need notification of this 2 school days in advance. Please email  

thecollege@cambournevc.org with the date and time of the appointment and if 

possible, a copy of the appointment letter/card. This will ensure the Year team and Reception 
staff are aware of your child arriving late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be 
put in place. If your child needs to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teach-
er that they need to be excused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Recep-
tion staff will try to help locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone 
available to do a collection from lessons.  

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign them out 
through our main Reception.  

Please remember that it is the parents/carers’ responsibility to make sure 

that all emergency medication for your child is in school and in date. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Music Composition Competition -    

Robinson College Cambridge 

For any budding young musicians or composers!  
 

Your child can enter a work of any style or 

genre: the more inventive, the better! Winners will receive a prize 

voucher and have the chance to attend a Music workshop day at 

Robinson College, University of Cambridge. Deadlines for the 3 age 

groups are : 

• 18 and under: 30th January 2022 

• 15 and under: 13th February 2022 

• 12 and under: 27th February 2022 

 

More information can be found here: https://

robinsoncollegemusicsociety.co.uk/outreachprojects/  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2frobinsoncollegemusicsociety.co.uk%2foutreachprojects%2f&c=E,1,ZlqXzJ8ReXJRptII-ydVb5LITGtNCnOr-uhGPIMkRSPNxmpL-_iZ_GEjlEBTkFDr7T3qwLpg7_BNfOSujV6wooi1y5ktZH-aAqC03sL4NYzktgaN6iw,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2frobinsoncollegemusicsociety.co.uk%2foutreachprojects%2f&c=E,1,ZlqXzJ8ReXJRptII-ydVb5LITGtNCnOr-uhGPIMkRSPNxmpL-_iZ_GEjlEBTkFDr7T3qwLpg7_BNfOSujV6wooi1y5ktZH-aAqC03sL4NYzktgaN6iw,&typo=1


Year 9 Research Essay Competition 

If your child is interested in arts, humanities and science subjects as 

well as writing, this could be the competition for them! 

To read more about this please click here. 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EX7o7GPeZdBGkzffMzb2trEBn6ymp5NLAaMyQQx-U82ALw?e=uwL35c


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work hard to make 
sure that we build up positive relationships with the pupils in our care and we hope that 
we can support families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to 
make sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving work. 

Below are some resources to help you support your children with these 

services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 

Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials around 

keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


COVID Testing - LFD testing 
 
Why should my child take part in weekly screening? 
• One third of infected individuals have no symptoms and unknowingly 

spread coronavirus infection.  Community LFD testing is one method 
to help identify and then isolate those infected.  This helps reduce the 
risk for others in the wider community who are more at risk of infec-
tion such as the elderly and those who have underlying health condi-
tions, contacts that students and students families have outside of school. 

 
• The government guidance for schools should you wish to read is https://www.gov.uk/

government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-
settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings 

 
• LFD testing is voluntary, and we respect any decision surrounding this however we would like 

to encourage this as much as possible 

 
The weekly process  
 
• Pupils should test on a WEDNESDAY and SUNDAY each week 
 
• Results should be entered into TestRegister at TestRegister.co.uk  

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19 

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to re-
duce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test 
on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on 
the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education immediately on 
day 6. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must 
be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace.  

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get neg-
ative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of 
self-isolation, whichever is earliest.  

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need 
to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation.  

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. Please let us 

know the details of this by emailing thecollege@cambournevc.org  making sure the 

full name of the student and their tutor group is included with the date, symptoms 

and the test undertaken.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-testing-in-specialist-settings
https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Thank you for your continued support with your children’s 

return to school by sending them back in such smart uni-

form.   

Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

 

Year 7 - Louise Ramsay cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Louise Boyd  cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Melanie Stanford cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Kayleigh Blane cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

 

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 

the school website. 

We currently have a large number of good quality second hand uniforms available for 

purchase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form:  Second-Hand Uniform Re-

quest and enter what uniform needs your child has.   

With reception being open until 9pm each week night during term time, there is an 

opportunity to organise a Covid safely-distanced visit to the school to ‘see before you 

buy’ at hours to suit you.  

Please email our evening receptionist Liz Staines to organise a time slot: El-

Staines@cambournevc.org 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them 

to check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
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https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7C98ef070a21514ba2097708d8e2dd5c1a%7C7eeaedd
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u&data=04%7C01%7C%7C98ef070a21514ba2097708d8e2dd5c1a%7C7eeaedd


There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsey 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 
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